RCTC Board MINUTES – July 11, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.
Attending:  Bob Mulshine, Donna Stolz, Charlie Brethauer, Joe Kulbacki, Steve Mentzer, Doug MacPhail, Bob Vickers, Sue English, Bob Reiland. 

John Stephen also attending and taking minutes. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM and the minutes from the June meeting were approved. 
The next 90 days on the calendar was reviewed.  The August 18 Garden in the Park and the August 9 Jennifer Pharr Davis talk need to be added.

FINANCE:  
Charlie just returned from vacation and did not provide a financial report.  He mentioned that the last premiums of our three insurance coverages were paid for 2018.  We received a $200 donation from the Explorers Club in honor of members lost in accident in the Himalayan mountains a number of years ago.

Donna submitted $467.05 of expenses from the work days at Mahoning.  The Board agreed to pay for a grill for the hosts of the Mahoning work days to replace the one damaged during the camp.  John’s invoice for $1,080 (36 hours) was approved.  Donna also submitted $300 cash raised from the training hikes.   

MANY TRAILS, ONE COMMUNITY REPORT: John reported on positive communications with property owners between Hartwood Acres and Beechwood Farms.  It is beginning to appear that enough support exists to advance the planning of a connecting trail.  It was suggested we should consider a ‘reconnaissance’ hike in November.
CONFLICT OF INTEREST POLICY:

The Board agreed we should approve a simple Conflict of Interest Policy.  It was suggested we should have a policy that uses simple language while accomplishing notification objectives set forth in the draft John provided.  John Stephen and Charlie Brethauer will provide revised language prior to the next Board meeting.  Charlie will also develop a financial disclosure policy for the Board to consider at the next Board meeting.   

PROMOTIONAL COMMITTEE:  Discussion about the August 9 Jennifer Pharr Davis speaking event.  It was agreed that will incur expenses for flyers and other costs associated with the event’s success.  The promotional committee is meeting on Monday to de-brief from the Challenge and discuss outreach for upcoming events.  There was no update from Amy on social media counts and campaigns. 
HARMONY TRAIL:  No contractors submitted prices below the $10,000 threshold.  The Committee is brainstorming additional potential contractors.  Time is a concern because the bridge is being fabricated and delivery is anticipated for August.  

The tax delinquent parcels are now titled to the Redevelopment Authority of Allegheny County…and we are only one more notice period away from being able to close on the parcels.  

Bob described the proposed Harmony Heroes event scheduled for October 6.  This is being ‘tested’ as an Annual Event.  The Board decided that since the event is raising funds for other purposes, while raising awareness of our trails, it may not fit within our annual sponsorship program.  

It was felt that the Harmony Heroes event should be treated differently than sponsor solicitations for the Baker Ultra and the Challenge.  

We will fully support this event and recruit volunteers to assist but lets see how it goes this year to decide how best to work it into our annual sponsorship package, if at all.  

BAKER TRAIL: The Ultra is August 25 in the central section of the Baker and there are a number of scheduled work days prior to the event.  The KTA work sessions was removing the trail from German Road near Mahoning Creek.  More work is needed but it will be a great improvement.  

We need volunteers for the Baker Ultra.  We have 35 registrants to date…and one relay team.  Amy is working to put together more relay teams.  

VOLUNTEER REPORT: There were over 300+ hours for the Trail Challenge along.  

SAFER TRAILS COMMITTEE: The next Committee Meeting is July 31 at Donna’s house.  Easement offer letters have been sent to the property owners near Agan Park.  

OLD BUSINESS:

We are looking for the trail treadway project in North Park and an application qas submitted to the EQT Regatta fund.  

It was agreed to purchase a replacement chain saw.

John recommended that RCTC not submit an ARAD application this year as our trail easement acquisition needs are not fully defined yet and may not be an attractive project for ARAD.  
Charlie asked the Board to consider strategies to commit more of our funds.  It was also suggested that we should not apply for grant funds unless we reduce our account balances.  

While the Board agreed we needed to accelerate our spending, especially on acquisition, we should not be too bashful for applying for additional funds.  In fact, committing our funds as a match may make our applications more attractive.  

Along those lines, Steve reported on an opportunity to work with the Allegheny Land Trust to acquire some property adjacent to North Park.  The acquisitions may be funded by Commonwealth grants through the Allegheny Land Trust.  In order to justify a purchase price we need an appraisal, estimated cost is $1,500.  The Board of Directors agreed to pay for the appraisal and all concurred this is an appropriate use of our available balances.  

NEXT MEETING:  7 p.m., Wed., August 8, 2018; 200 Central Drive, Cranberry.
ADJOURNMENT:  8:45 PM.
